
If you’re worried about your job 
getting in the way of your ability 
to vote on Election Day, 
don’t be because . . . 
. . . NY State requires that workers be given time 
off to vote IF their working hours would prevent 
them from making it to the polls.  Local 100 recently 
reminded the MTA of its obligation to notify its 
workforce of this right and to make it possible for 
affected workers to leave early or report late.  
The MTA has posted a notice (at right.) 
 

Here’s what you need to know:
 
The law specifies that, in order to vote, you are enti-
tled to four consecutive hours 
between the opening of the polls and the start of 
your tour OR four consecutive hours between the 
end of your tour and the closing of the polls. 
 
If you have less than those four hours, you have the 
right to take time off the job to make it possible for 
you to vote.  You can take off up to two hours with 
pay. For example, in NY, the polls are open from 
0600 to 2100.  If you are schedule to report to work 
before 1000, or your job clears later than 1700, you 
can take off up to two hours – with pay – if that is 
needed to ensure you are able to vote.  This right is 
not limited to members who live in NY.  Members 
who live in other states and have less than the re-
quired four hours between their tours and when the 
polls close, are also entitled to take needed time 
off. 
If you need time off to vote, you must notify your 
supervisor between Oct 30 and Nov 6.  Arrange-
ments must then be made for you to either report 
late or leave early.  Be sure to get some sort of 
written confirmation that you gave notice.  Put the 
notification in writing and ask the supervisor to 
sign that it was received. 
On Election Day, Nov 8, if your supervisor 
tells you that you must work OT (to make 
an extra trip or cover a booth or for any 
reason), and this would give you less than four consecutive hours between the 
time you clear and 2100, you can decline the OT. 
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